
SCW	Pickleball	Membership	Meeting	
Wednesday	May	18,	2022	

	
The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	the	President,	Eileen	Freydberg.		
	
There	were	110	members	in	attendance.			
	
President	–	Eileen	Freydberg	
	
A	motion	was	made	to	approve	the	April	2022	minutes	by	Gary	Saelens,	seconded	by	Marcy	Kaufman		
Motion	passed.	
	
Treasurer	–	Pam	Vermeer		
	
Top	line	report	was	presented.		
Total	bank	balance	$129,601.11	
Bank	Checking-$4,492.57	
Money	Market	Account-$75,108.54	
CD-$50,000.00	
	
Membership	–	Peg	Barcelo	
	
At	the	end	of	April	we	had	a	total	of	1524	members.	
	
UPDATES-Eileen	Freydberg	
	
Courts	Maintenance–	Courts	11-18	will	be	closed	for	resurfacing	on	May	30th	–	June	10th.				
The	Rec	Center	put	together	a	weekly,	monthly,	quarterly,	and	yearly	check	list	for	each	facility	in	regards	
to	court	maintenance	for	their	employees	to	follow.		As	members	of	the	pickleball	club,	we	still	need	to	
take	pride	in	our	facilities	by	helping	to	keep	our	courts	neat	and	tidy.		Clean	up	after	yourself.		New	
brooms	and	squeegees	have	been	ordered.			
	
Court	Amenity	Update	–	The	Rec	Center	is	looking	into	an	ice	machine	and	possible	locations.		Potable	
water	is	an	issue	for	swamp	coolers	and	misters.		We	would	be	responsible	for	bringing	in	the	water	and	
for	maintenance	of	the	equipment.		Eileen	has	chosen	an	umbrella	style	from	one	vendor,	but	is	looking	
into	another	vendor	that	the	Rec	Center	suggested.		We	will	be	putting	together	a	layout	for	furniture	at	
Liberty	courts	to	present	to	the	Rec	Center.		The	Rec	Center	will	be	purchasing	two	court	cleaning	
machines	after	they	receive	three	bids.		Club	members	will	be	trained	to	use	these	machines.		
	
Master	Plan	–	Pickleball	was	in	the	top	5	vote	getters.		Within	the	next	couple	of	months,	the	Rec	Center	
will	start	phase	2	of	the	master	plan.				
	
Officer	at	Large	–	Danielle	Smith	reported	by	Eileen	
	
There	will	be	a	pool	party	this	summer	and	along	with	some	other	events.		Check	out	the	upcoming	
newsletters	for	the	dates.		Please	register	for	all	events.		If	you	cannot	attend	after	you	have	registered,	
please	cancel.	
	
	
	
	



Comments	from	Members	
	
*If	you	see	something	that	may	be	a	safety	concern,	please	let	a	member	of	Board	know	or	contact	the	Rec	
Center.	
	
*The	question	was	asked	how	does	the	tennis	club	clean	their	courts.		We	don’t	know	the	answer	to	that.	
		
Thank	you	to	Joann	Gaston	and	the	mixed	couples	group	for	dinner.	
	
A	motion	to	adjourn	was	made	by	Lucy	Ward	and	seconded	by	Jim	Vermeer.	Motion	passed.	
	
Meeting	was	adjourned.	
	
	
	
	
	
	


